


Encouraging transnational, national
and local food services and catering
outlets to improve the nutritional
quality of their foods, ensuring the
availability and affordability of
healthy choices and to review
portion sizes and pricing

Recommendations 1,2 to develop industry
nutrition policies

Recommendations 47, 48 regarding
voluntary menu labelling and customer
information

Supporting point of sale information,
including through nutrition labelling
that ensures accurate, standardised
and comprehensive information on
nutrient contents in foods.

Recommendations 44, 45 to encourage
greater uptake of Health Star Ratings

Recommendation 50 regarding adoption of
the outcomes of the Australia NZ Ministerial

Forum on Food Regulation

We would also like you to review the following Taskforce recommendations in order to
strengthen them further:

WHO Essential Nutrition Actions Taskforce Recommendations

Implementing the WHO Set of
recommendations on the marketing
of foods and non-alcoholic
beverages to children

Recommendations 32,33,34,35 regarding
the marketing of food and beverages to
children.

Formalising industry-government engagement

We propose formalising engagement between industry and government to take forward this
important work to create healthier food environments and contribute to reducing obesity in
New Zealand.

We consider close engagement to be beneficial because it recognises the important role of
both parties in creating change, and signals a commitment to discuss and agree on actions
to achieve common aspirations and goals.

Through our engagement we expect to identify common goals and establish a joint work
programme. As part of this we would expect to progress actions within all the areas
suggested in your Report and, together, identify interventions appropriate for New Zealand
arising from the WHO Nutrition Actions. In particular, the Government wishes to progress
focussed action in the following areas we consider priorities for addressing obesity:

e food marketing - limiting advertising, marketing and sponsorship related to
energy-dense, nutrient poor food and beverages
e improving reformulation and labelling of food and beverages

e creating healthier retail environments (e.g. limiting product placement and price
promotions of energy-dense, nutrient poor food and beverages in supermarkets)

¢ instigating government-led monitoring and evaluation processes.



We propose starting with a number of actions, underpinned by accurate data, robust
monitoring and evaluation. We consider that by working together our actions would be
stronger and more purposeful.

We would like to meet with you to discuss how ongoing government-industry engagement
could work. Our offices will be in contact with you to set up a meeting.

Thank you once again for the Taskforce’s important contribution to reducing obesity in New
Zealand.

Yours sincerely

Hon Dr David Clark Hon Damien O’Connor
Minister of Health Minister for Food Safety





